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PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

Niles Public Works
6849 Touhy Ave
                                                          September 12, 2022 - 9:00 am



I. Call to Order Danette Matyas called the meeting to order at 9:00 am

II. Roll Call 
Danette Matyas - Present
Fred Braun - Present
Tony Dati - Present
Dan Balzano  - Absent


III. Old Business  None

IV. New Business 
Item 1 – Bruce & Clifton Stop Sign -  Residents on Bruce requested a stop sign be placed at the intersection of Bruce and Clifton to help control speeding vehicles.  Village Engineer Bob Rado explained that stop signs are not installed for speed control per the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD). Tony Dati and Fred Braun gave some possible solutions that may improve the situation if the stop sign isn’t warranted.  For instance the possibility of some type of bump outs that would narrow the street in that area. That would eliminate on street parking from that location but would help to slow traffic down. Tony Dati suggested additional trees in that area to help with a narrowing affect and help to provide protection for pedestrians off the street. The resident that started the petition attended the meeting to speak on behalf of 
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the residents in that area.  A speed study was conducted and the results didn’t warrant the placement of the stop sign.  The village may do a neighborhood study for that area which will help decide proper placement of stop signs. The Village Ordinance says that stops signs may be placed only after an engineering study is completed.

Item 2 – 2022 Paving Program – 

Village Engineer Tom Powers spoke about the ordinance that was passed giving the Public Works Committee the authority to vary from the ordinance that requires a 30ft roadway width. Tom went through the paving program and the streets that are under construction and ones that will be completed soon. The Public Works Committee will look at future construction projects and see if street widening is warranted and look at all the impacts of those decisions.

Public Comments – Ron Inciong of the 8400 block of Bruce Dr. spoke about the concerns.  Ron described vehicles speeding down the street, a recent car accident and the amount of children that live in that area.  Ron gave some possible solution for example, stop signs, speed bumps, better police enforcement, and signage.  

	Adjournment   - Fred Braun made a motion to adjourn.  Tony Dati seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 10:20 am.
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